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Greetings from the Kenogamisis Golf Club Management Board! 

The Kenogamisis Management Board has been meeting virtually on a regular basis making plans in preparation 
for the upcoming 2021 golf season. It appears that business will not be returning back to normal this season as 
the province continues to deal with the impact of Covid-19 and its variants; however, with a year of experience 
behind us it is expected that we should be operational earlier than last year...continent on mother nature of 
course. 

All decisions regarding this season’s golf operations will be continue to be based on the directives set forth by 
the Province and from the Public Health Agency of Canada. We continue to value the well-being of our staff and 
customers, and we want you to know that your health & safety will remain our top priority during the upcoming 
golf season. As for any changes and/or additions to existing Covid-19 procedures, we await updates from the 
Province and Public Health to identify what procedures must be followed based upon the coloured zone (i.e. 
Grey, Red or Orange) our region will be in during the golf season. One such change to make you aware of is 
around the use of masks on golf carts. While we do not have firm written guidance, it is our understanding that 
the cart rules for the 2021 golf season will be as follows: 
  

•    All persons driving or riding on the vehicle who are members of the same household, 
     are not required to wear masks. 

•    Further to this, a solo rider is therefore also not required to wear a mask. 

•    Two people driving or riding together on the vehicle who are not from the same 
     household are required to wear a mask.  

•    This direction on masks supersedes any previous direction on cart dividers. You are 
     certainly free to continue to use cart dividers, but use of divider is not required, and  
     does not negate the need for masks for two or more riders in the same cart from 
     different households.

 

As for questions around the potential impact of mining operations on the golf course, to date we have not 

received any confirmation as to any work beginning this season that would impact upon our golf operations. With 

that in mind, the Executive Board had a lengthy discussion with regards to the continued operation of the Furber 

nine. It was decided that the club support the operation of the Furber nine for this season, with minimal 

maintenance again, and with a recommendation to be made by the Board at the end of the season on possible 

closure of the Furber nine in 2022.  

Please visit our website www.kenogamisisgolfclub.com or our Facebook page at Kenogamisis Golf Club for 

further updates. With our 2021 golf season just around the corner, we will continue to provide further updates as 

soon as they become available. 
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